
 

Construction Technology in High School  

An Idea Whose Time Has Come! 

Before the meeting, Jennifer Finnegan entertained us with her fine piano playing.  She puts a lot of effort into 

her art and we appreciate it very much.  Thanks, Jennifer.   

President Jeff introduced Team 2 co-captain, Mary Brace, who got 

things going.  Bill Speer led the pledge, Rick Fauss did the invocation 

and sunshine report.  Harry Grashoff had back surgery and is recovering 

in Mercy Hospital.  We all send our best wishes for a speedy recovery to 

you, Harry.  PP John Dunlap introduced visiting Rotarians and guests. 

We had a former Redding resident named Joanne Murdoch, below, who 

was visiting our club from 

the Rotary Club of Las 

Vegas.  She presented 

President Jeff with a banner 

from her club and took one 

home from our club.  Hope you enjoyed your visit to our club, 

Joanne. 

Community Cleanup Day:  Jason Salter announced the 

Community Clean Up Day on October 5th.  This is something our 

club has supported strongly in the past.  Jason also announced 

that there will be food and Tee shirts for those who sign up early.  This is a good thing.  Try to help.  Contact 

Jason for more details. 

Elections Coming Up.  PP Greg Dunbar announced that elections for next year’s officers will be held on 

September 26th. 

The slate of Officers and Board members are:  President 2021-2022, Joe Ayer, Secretary – Erik Poole, 

Treasurer – Trudy Tavares.   There are seven candidates for a two-year term as a Director.  Three will be 

elected.  The nominees are: Mary Brace, Karen Karnatz, Diane Kempley, Jill Letendre, Kathy Malain, 

Michelle Nystrom, and Randy Tate.  
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Recognitions:  Jason Parker took his family for a raft trip down the Rogue River.  Plenty of life jackets, but 

only a helmet for Jason.  Thanks for the $100 to the club.   

Mark Cibula did a half marathon at Sun River.  Was there with his cute little daughter.  Thanks, Mark for the 

$100 to the club.  

Cathy Wyatt took a trip that ended up in Switzerland.  Nice trip and worth $100 to the club.  Thanks, Cathy. 

Jake Mangas recognized PP Gary Engel for his 62 years of running Crown Camera.  Congratulations, Gary 

and thanks for the $100 to the club, Jake. 

Michelle Nystrom got Mike Warren to donate $100 to the club as 

Michelle advertised Caffeinate for a Cause.  Dutch Bros. will 

donate $1.00 per drink plus designated tips to Turtle Bay for drinks 

bought on Thursday September 19th. Very generous of Dutch 

Bros., and thanks for the $100, Mike. 

Joe Wyse found a bell that looked like ours, but wasn’t.  Gave it to 

President Jeff for $100.  Thanks Joe and President Jeff. 

PP Ed Rullman has a new grandson.  Cute little guy.  Thanks for 

the $100 to the club, Ed. 

 Program:  Tony Giovaniello, President of the EDC, introduced Ed Boontjer from Enterprise High School.  

Ed runs a program call Construction Technology. He teaches his students about 

the construction trades, but also a whole lot more.  He has high standards and is 

constantly motivating his students to do better.  He teaches that “good enough is 

not good enough”.  He teaches traits that are needed in life.  He doesn’t accept 

lateness.  He doesn’t accept profanity or inappropriate speech or actions.  As he 

put it, “It’s important they know how to show up on time ready to learn or work 

more than one day in a row”. His program prepares students for further technical 

training, post-secondary education, and 

entry to a career He emphasizes that actions 

at their age can have far reaching 

consequences.  Examples would be 

interactions with the law, poor driving 

record, or not graduating. Another way to 

look at his program would be “Life 101” or 

things you need to know to be a good 

citizen”. 

His curriculum includes Site Layout, 

Introduction to Concrete, Reinforcing Materials and Forms, Introduction Masonry, 

Floor Systems, Wall and Ceiling Framing, Roof Applications, Exterior Finishing, Electrical Safety and 

Services, HVAC, and DWV.   
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Metropolitan Opera Broadcasts Live to Movies 14.  Redding has wonderful entertainment available starting 

next month.  This is a chance to introduce your kids, or grandkids to some of the finest music ever written.  The 

Metropolitan Opera of New York broadcasts full performances live which can be seen at Movies 14 on selected 

Saturday mornings, with an encore presentation on Wednesday nights.  They are full length with English sub 

titles.  The 

costumes, sets, 

orchestra, and the 

singing are 

magnificent.  

During the 

intermissions 

between the acts 

you get a chance to 

hear the performers 

interviewed as well 

as see what 

happens back stage.  

It’s hard to imagine 

that you would 

have a better 

experience by 

going to New York 

and seeing it at the 

Met. Plus, the cost 

here in Redding is 

$21, instead of several thousand for airfare, hotel, and admission, and includes HD, surround sound and 

reclining seats. Come on out- you’ll really enjoy it. 

This year’s season includes: 

All Performances at Movies 14 Usually 9:55 am, but check times each performance 

October 12, 2019  Turandot 

October 26, 2019  Manon 

November 9, 2019  Madama Butterfly 

November 23, 2019  Akhanten 

January 11, 2020  Wozzeck 

February 1, 2020  Porgy And Bess 

February 29, 2010  Agrippina 

March 14, 2020  Der Fliegende Hollander 

April 11, 2020   Tosca 

May 09, 2020   Maria Stuarda 

 



Shan Fellowship 

 

In the September 2019 issue of the Spillway, we published an article which gave some history to the Shan Fellowship. 

We’re thankful to John Dunlap for taking time to put that article together. To bring you some additional information on 

this topic, in April of 2017 President Ray Stewart and Club Business Manager Kim Christoffferson authored a document 

to give clarity to the specifics of the Shan Award. This document was approved by the Rotary Club of Redding/Rotary 

Club of Redding Charitable Foundation Board of Directors on April 11, 2017. Here are some excerpts from that 

document: 

 

Shan Fellow and Multiple Shan Fellow: When a member has donated a cumulative $1,000 total to the Rotary 

Club of Redding Charitable Foundation (RCRCF) – including any combination of giving to the Annual Fund 

and/or the Permanent Fund – and they have completed their first Paul Harris Fellowship, the member is given an 

acknowledgement from the RCRCF called the Shan Fellowship.  When additional cumulative $1,000 

contributions are given, the member is acknowledged again by RCRCF as a Multiple Shan Fellow for every 

$1,000 given. 

 

Items that count toward Shan Fellowship accrual include all donations given to either the Annual Fund 

(unrestricted) or the Permanent Fund (Endowment) of The Rotary Club of Redding Charitable Foundation.  The 

$100 designated to the Foundation from Club Annual dues does not accrue toward any Shan Fellowship.  Only 

donations to the Foundation accrue as noted in the annual pledge form.  

 

The intended use of the word “Shan” is to acknowledge an individual’s giving to the Rotary Club of Redding 

Charitable Foundation.  The word “Shan” should be limited in use only to describe the “honor” or “pin” known 

as the Shan Fellowship or Multiple Shan Fellowship.  It is inappropriate to use the word “Shan” to describe the 

Club Endowment or Foundation Funds. 

 

Copies of this entire document were placed on the tables at our September 12th meeting, and it can also be found on our 

Club website www.reddingrotary.org under Member Info, then Documents. Just a reminder, the current password to 

access documents on our website is “Avery2019”. If you’d prefer a hardcopy version of this document mailed to you, 

please feel to reach out to me at bret@pacificsky.co 

Here’s some additional information from John Mathena: 

 

The Multiple recognition is given only once when the member has contributed $2000 and the members name is 

included in the Multiple List only which is placed on the lunch table during Shan Month. They do get a Multiple 

Shan pen which different than the first pen.  

When the member request that his contribution go towards their Shan that contribution goes to the foundations 

Endowment Fund. It is the same as when a member says they will contribute to their Paul Harris it goes it goes to 

the Rotary Foundation not Paul Harris. If a member has some confusion about the award they can contact the 

Chairman.  

 

On behalf of the Spillway Committee and the Board of Directors, 

Bret Christensen, Board Director for Club Administration 

http://www.reddingrotary.org/
mailto:bret@pacificsky.co


Calendar 

September 19 Importance Of Local Universities 

September 26 Simpson University Mems Basketball 

October 3 Fire Season Update 

October 10 TBA 
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   Pat & Bernice Corey  
   McHale Sign Co.  

   223-2030 

 
 

 

 

 

Ed 

Rullman 

Entertainment – Lunch – Dinner 
221-2335  Web Site click here 

 

   

   

Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding does not 

endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   
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